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April 21, 2010
The Honorable Bob Ferguson

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Ferguson:

I am writing to request an extension to P2 in Section 19, P1 in Section 134, P1 in Section 135, and P1 in Section 136 in Ordinance 16717 to no later than July 31, 2010.  Ordinance 16717 adopting the 2010 annual budget for the Office of Management and Budget (OMB) and the 2010/2011 biennial budget for the Fleet Division include provisos related to possible efficiencies and cost savings that could result from assigning the fleet administration division responsibility for maintaining county fleets, other than the transit revenue vehicle fleet, that are not currently maintained by the fleet administration division.  This response is required to be submitted to the King County Council by May 1, 2010.
I am excited about this opportunity to utilize financial and performance data to drive operational decision making.  The efforts being requested by this proviso and the operational efficiencies that Fleet Administration Division’s management approach has produced to date are directly aligned with the County-Wide Strategic Plan and the desire to improve internal management processes.  I intend to not only provide the information requested in this proviso, but utilize this information to continually improve the way the county does business and manages our collective assets to maximize value to our residents. 
Staff from OMB and Fleet Administration Division have been working together with other county staff support to produce this report as requested and have identified a number of areas of potential efficiencies and economies of scale that could result from utilizing fleet management best practices across the county.  These areas of efficiency include better analysis through consistent data collection, reduced side system maintenance and integration costs, increased use of shared contracts and stores management, in-sourcing of warranty repair services, and the expansion of the use of optimal replacement analysis for vehicle replacement.  
Through the data gathering efforts to date, however, it has become clear that there are inconsistent data across the county regarding costs associated with fleet management.  
Additionally, there are a number of complexities associated with the varied operations that utilize non-revenue fleet that have complicated the analytic efforts to develop quantified costs and benefits of consolidating fleet management.  To this end, there will need to be additional data gathering and analysis to complete this report to enable decision-making regarding future fleet management.
Therefore, in order to ensure that the report is responsive to the full intent of the proviso, I am requesting an extension of the proviso due date.  I intend to transmit this report no later than July 31st.  

Please feel free to contact Jennifer Lindwall, Division Director, Fleet Administration Division, at 206-296-6521, or Tricia Davis, Budget Supervisor, Office of Management and Budget, at 206-263-9690, if you have any questions.

Thank you for consideration of this request.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc: 
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Management and Budget

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)


Jennifer Lindwall, Division Director, Fleet Administration Division, DOT
Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, Office of Management and Budget

Tricia Davis, Budget Supervisor, Office of Management and Budget
